
Dear Mr Ahmed, 
  
My name is Manjeev Puri, and I am a former Ambassador of India to the EU and was Deputy 
Permanent Representative to the UN. I have a long association with climate change negotiations and 
am writing to you in that context as I see financing for climate change an absolute imperative that 
the MDBs must embrace. 
  
Indeed, with capital availability really being in the developed world and its need being acutely in the 
developing countries, ways and means need to be developed to attract capital from the developed 
to the developing countries. This certainly includes private capital for which attractiveness of the 
investment is a must. 
  
At the same time for developing countries, such private capital from the developed world, must be 
affordable. Here the critical impediment faced is the far higher landed cost of such capital as 
compared to the borrowing rate. A key issue is managing the foreign exchange costs, including 
hedging costs, and levelling other attendant developing country risks. 
  
As you deliberate strengthening of the MDBs, I am taking the liberty of forwarding a copy of a piece 
that has recently appeared in the Indian media regarding creation of an entity or mechanism at the 
MDBs that would help with Foreign Exchange hedging for private capital flows from developed 
countries for green projects in developing countries. 
  
It is my view that the World Bank and IMF are best suited to create such an arrangement, given their 
scale and global operation, and become major players to facilitate private flows for climate projects 
in the developing countries. Indeed, there are a couple of examples of such facilitation, but their 
scale remains very small – this is what the WB/IMF can tilt definitively. And, to my mind, run on a 
large scale and across currencies, such a mechanism can be a relatively low-cost operation with the 
lower costs passed on to the developing countries.       
  
I am aware that foreign exchange costs are not the only impediments to greening in the developing 
world, but I believe the creation of such an entity or mechanism would be a practical and doable 
step by the MDBs which would greatly facilitate private capital flows from the developed to the 
developing countries to meet the challenges of climate change. I understand that mitigating foreign 
exchange costs in developing countries have also been identified by the Bridgetown Initiative. 
  
Thanking you and very much hoping that the idea of institutional action at the MDBs for mitigating 
foreign exchange costs for climate related projects in developing countries will find favour with your 
group. 
  
Warm regards 
Manjeev Puri 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


